
PAC 14 Annual Meeting Board Minutes
April 3rd, 2014 @ GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Michael Scott, Faye Wilson, Angie Jones, George Whitehead, Rose MacGregor, and Bob Culver attended. Creig Twilley and Tom Taylor attended representing PAC 14
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. Michael Scott
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Data Doc Report – For the month of February, PAC 14 had 45 Encoder Hours, 153 Visitors, and a total membership of 1,193 people. Numbers were in good standing compared to previous months.  

2. Comcast Update – City and County are still working together for renegotiations and plan to have a meeting to discuss the Comcast proposal. Planning to update Telvue for better streaming
3. Website – The website had 1285 visitors for the month; 476 unique visitors. Updating to get Video on Demand on all devices, included mobile devices. Tripled bandwidth in March. Feed fibers will be cut at the end of April, waiting to hear back from Salisbury University and Comcast for more information.
Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes for February presented for approval.
Discussion:  Review of the month of February. No revisions needed. 
Action Taken: Unanimous approval for the month’s minutes by board members.
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead
Agenda Item:   Review of February 2014 and Year-to-date financials.
Discussion:  Finances are in good standing with income over expenses. Year to date net income as of February 2014 was $25,826.77.
Finance Committee Report 

Agenda Items:  Review of 2015 Proposed Budget
Action Taken: Unanimous approval of the proposed budget. 
Discussions:  
1. 2015 Proposed Budget: Pac has asked %10 more from the County aside from Capital grants from $73,440 to $80,874 for the year 2015. City grants at $114,081, sponsors/donations at $10,000, and other grants at $8,000 and program income at $1,000. Total proposed budget at $213,955.00 
2. Equipment Upgrades: 5 new editors have been purchased to date. No studio upgrades have been made yet. 
3. Endowment Fund Update: Rose and Tom – Sample letters for the endowment w/ Pledge cards have been made. Mail Chimp, a free service, created by Rose to send out donations letters to residents of Wicomico County on PAC’s mailing list. Currently, there is $3,118.26 in the Endowment account. Donations made by Creig Twilley, Tom Taylor, Mary DiBartolo, and the Spirit of Esther Foundation. 
New Business:  

1. Switching to a local bank – Discussion for switching to a local bank from PNC during the Finance Committee Meeting.  Currently, PAC is with PNC, who hasn’t supported PAC through a show which was previously discussed. 
Action Taken: Unanimous approval to explore other banking routes.

Agenda:  The next meeting is June 5th,2014 at the GIS Building.
Adjourn.

